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[bookmark: _Transparency_and_Reporting]Thank you Chair and thank you for your report. I would also like to thank the ATT Secretariat for their presentation on the status of reporting under the ATT. 
The UK places great importance on our transparency and reporting obligations under the ATT as well as other complementary instruments such as the UN Register of Conventional Arms. Effective, regular and transparent reporting of arms transfer activity is vital for accountability, transparency and confidence building. The UK continues to explore additional ways to make progress in this regard, and we welcome the work of ATT Monitor, whose country profiles provide useful suggestions on how we can improve the quality and transparency of our annual reports. We were therefore pleased to this year be able to report, for the first time in a long time, a small number of imports of small arms and light weapons. 
However, we continue to be concerned about the decline in reporting and continued trends towards private reporting, although there have been encouraging signs this year. We encourage all States Parties to improve the frequency, quality and openness of their reporting, and continue to raise the utility of the VTF and the ATT Needs and Resources matching database to facilitate this. 
Initial Reports are a vital tool in understanding each State Party’s implementation of the ATT. We are pleased to announce that last week, we submitted our updated Initial Report to the ATT Secretariat and is now available on the ATT website. Whilst updating of Initial Reports is not mandatory, after ten years since its original submission, we felt it was an opportune moment to provide greater clarity and transparency on the UK’s implementation of the ATT.  
The UK’s updated report clarifies domestic legislation and reflects recent amendments and regulatory changes, particularly since the UK withdrew from the European Union, including those relevant to Northern Ireland and the Windsor Framework and the updated Strategic Export Licensing Criteria announced in 2021. We encourage all States Parties to update their Initial Reports in line with Article 13(1), to better demonstrate the effectiveness of the ATT and improve our understanding of its impact and its implementation in state’s respective control systems and legislation. 
Thank you Chair.
